
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peniel Theological Seminary Evangelism Team Report 

Thank God for the Peniel students in Guayaquil. Our personal 

evangelism team visited in the community of Vascones, Salcedo, 

Cotopaxi. After working in August with a medical caravan, in 

September we returned to visit house to house. We worked for two 

days, Saturday and Sunday with twelve students from Guayas; 

thank God for their lives. Thank God for Brother Alejandro for 

facilitating transportation. During the visits we had six decisions. 

The work in the vineyard of the Lord is never empty. The seed that 

is sown always bears fruit. We are encouraged by the Lord's 

response, and our gratitude to God is infinite. But there were also 

people who were very upset to the point that they wanted to hit the 

young. Discouraged but not defeated, we will continue with the 

work. People are very grateful they invited us to return to continue 

teaching. We are planning for the next weeks to continue training 

the brothers in personal evangelism. 

Our thanks, Brother Wil, to your family and to the brothers who 

support us financially. Without your help, work would not be 

possible. Million thanks to all who are part of this ministry. I am 

enclosing some potos of this evangelism team. 



 

 


